NOTICE

Public Notice is hereby given that the Puerto Rico Gaming Commission (“Commission”) proposes the
following:

REGULATION FOR THE OPERATIONAL OVERSIGHT AND INTERCONNECTION OF
GAMBLING MACHINES

The Commission announces that, pursuant to Article 2.2 of Act No. 81-2019, as amended, known as the
“The Government of Puerto Rico’s Gaming Commission Act”; Act No. 11 of August 22,1933, as amended,
known as the “Games of Chance Act”; and, Act No. 38-2017, as amended, known as the “Government of
Puerto Rico’s Uniform Administrative Procedures Act”, it is intended to approve Regulation for the
Operational Oversight and Interconnection of Gambling Machines, to implement the provisions to regulate
the oversight of everything related to the introduction, distribution, acquisition, sale, lease, transportation,
location, placement, operation, maintenance, operation, use, custody, possession and interconnection of
Gambling Machines in accordance of the state with rule under the Commission’s jurisdiction.

As above, the Commission pretends to overrule Regulation No. 9174, Regulation for the Operational
Oversight and Interconnection of Road Gambling Machines, approved on May 5, 2020.

From the date of publication of this Notice, the proposed Regulation’s full-text draft as well as this notice
will be available for public review in the Commission’s website: www.agencias.pr.gov/agencias/ as
required by Act No. 38-2017, Section 2.1. In addition, the Regulation’s full-text draft may be reviewed
personally at the Commission’s Legal Office, located at the Puerto Rico World Trade Center, 159 Chardén
Street, Second Floor, San Juan, Puerto Rico, from Monday through Friday from 8:00 a. m. to 4:30 p.m.

Comments and/ or founded requests shall be submitted within thirty-five (35) days from the publishing of
this Notice, either by electronic mail to: infocjpr@comjuegos.pr.gov, First Class Mail addressed to PO Box
29156, San Juan, Puerto Rico 00929 or delivered personally to the Gaming Commission’s Legal Office at
Puerto Rico World Trade Center, 159 Chardén Street, Second Floor, San Juan, Puerto Rico, from Monday
through Friday from 8:00 a. m. to 4:30 p.m. A public hearing has been scheduled on August 26, 2022, at
10:00a.m. through Microsoft TEAMS. The link will be placed on August 25, 2022, on Rules for Conducting
Public Hearing in “Aviso” tab in the website: www.agencias.pr.gov/agencias/.

For more information on how to participate in the public hearing you may contact 787-294-4000.

In San Juan, Puerto Rico, this 21 day of July 2022.
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